SUMMARY OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

December 1, 2004

(Minutes will be available after they are approved at the January meeting.)

At the December 1st Board of Trustees meeting, during the Open Comments period Don Schultz announced that Scott Main has been named a world class AESEP master technician. Tim Payne, Chair of the Faculty Senate, reported on the issues that are being discussed by the Faculty Senate

Sabbatical Reports were given by three faculty members: Chris Fisher, Steve Goetz, and Phyllis Topham.  Each of the professors thanked the Board for allowing them the time to re-engage with their chosen fields of study and to explore new projects.  Sabbaticals infuse energy and passion into their teaching.

Other

Bob Biesiedzinski was granted tenure as of Dec. 1, 2004.  New Trustee Dick Stucky and VPHR Lee Lambert were introduced the Board.

Legislative Update

Judy Yu presented the 2005 Legislative Plan and some of the materials that will be used over the next few months to communicate our key legislative priorities.

Policy 6000: College Calendar

The Board has asked for a delay in the current Academic Calendar development so that a three-year calendar can be generated.  This will be brought to the Board in March.  College Council will be asked to edit the procedures for developing this calendar.

SCC Federation Report

Mediation is being proposed by the Federation between faculty and administrative leadership. The faculty retreat will be held Feb. 25-26 on Bainbridge Island.

SCC Classified

Peggy Lytle reported that a survey will be taken of classified staff regarding the Summer Schedule (4 10-hr days).  Staff has published a cookbook, $10 each.  Proceeds will be used for Classified Staff Development.  

Student Body Association

Sean Keller reported on the student club activity.  SBA is looking at how to better outreach to the rest of the student body.  Requests for supplemental funds and technology fees proposals have been solicited and received.

President’s Report

President Moore reported that plans are underway to bring on a mediator after the 1st of January to begin discussions between administrators and faculty.

Requests for Strategic Planning Committee projects have been received. $25,000 will be granted to projects that support the College priorities next week.

The College received a $1.5 million, two-year curriculum grant from the Department of Labor to support curriculum development in the Automotive Program.  This is the largest grant ever to be received.

Another grant of $700,000 has been made to support the Center of Manufacturing Excellence from Senator Murray’s budget. 

Board Report

Elsa gave a summary of the Whistleblower Report # alleging that the Board had violated the Open Public Meetings Act.  Thanks to Paul Burton for his years of service with a resolution read into record.

